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JEANNE SHAHEEN 
       NEW HAMPSHIRE  

SUITE SH-506 

HART BUILDING 

WASHINGTON, DC 20510 

(202) 224-2841 

WASHINGTON, DC 20510 

October 20, 2017 
Secretary Elaine L. Chao 
U.S. Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Ave, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 
Dear Secretary Chao, 
 
I write in support of the Transportation Investment Generating Economic Recovery (TIGER 2017) 
Discretionary Grant proposal submitted by the New Hampshire Department of Transportation for the 
“Hinsdale, NH – Brattleboro, VT NH Route 119 Bridge Replacement Project.” This project will address the needs of 
this rural portion of the state by replacing two functionally-obsolete bridges with a new bridge just south of 
their current location.  
 
These critical “interstate” bridges carry NH Route 119 over the Connecticut River and join the communities 
of Hinsdale, New Hampshire and Brattleboro, Vermont. They connect Cheshire County and the broader 
Monadnock Region to Interstate 91 in Vermont, an international trade corridor that links the entire region to 
Canadian markets to the north as well as larger New England ports to the south. Traffic would be 
significantly detoured in the event these bridges are down-posted or closed.   
 
The existing bridges – the Anna Hunt Marsh and Charles Dana Bridges – were built in 1926 and are 
experiencing advanced, widespread deterioration of the truss, floorbeams, stringers, and substructure systems. 
Due to their age and the heavy use of de-icing agents in our harsh New England winters, their deterioration 
has progressed to the point that significant rehabilitation or replacement is required for safe and continued 
vehicular and truck travel. A new bridge will be built to carry vehicles and trucks over the river. The existing 
bridges will be rehabilitated and preserved as historic resources and will be maintained for pedestrian and 
bicycle use only. 
 
This proposed new bridge is also critically important to the connectivity, economic vitality, and quality of life 
for both New Hampshire and Vermont citizens that live in the region.  Businesses in the area utilize these 
bridges daily to facilitate delivery of goods and services throughout the area.  Nearly 50% of the residents of 
Hinsdale commute to Vermont for employment. This crossing, therefore, is critical to the quality of life and 
economic well-being of the region.  
 
The project is consistent with the state of good repair plans for both NHDOT and VTrans, and appears in 
both the New Hampshire’s approved Ten Year Transportation Improvement Plan and Vermont’s State 
Transportation Improvement Program. This is a significant investment for the region that would maintain 
and enhance the quality of life of the area residents and promote economic development.  I am pleased to 
offer my support for this application and hope you will look upon it favorably.   
 
Sincerely, 

Jeanne Shaheen 
United States Senator 
 
CC: Commissioner Victoria Shaheen, NH DOT 
 Secretary Joseph Flynn, VTrans 


























